
From: Agency Info, <AgencyInfo@gov.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Smith, AustinAustinSmith@gov.sc.gov
Date: 1/26/2016 4:07:47 PM

Subject: FW: SCDMV E-Bulletin - Microfilm Reports

From: Parks, Beth S
Sent: Tuesday, January 26, 2016 4:07:39 PM (UTC-05:00) Eastern Time (US & Canada)
To: DMV Communications
Subject: SCDMV E-Bulletin - Microfilm Reports

SCDMV LAW ENFORCEMENT BULLETIN 
January 26, 2016

SCDMV MICROFILM REPORTS

Beginning February 8, 2016, the South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles will remove the microfilm files 
from the office located at 1630 Shop Road in Columbia. This change means that law enforcement will not be 
able to visit this office to get copies of suspension notices or tickets processed prior to February 2003.

To obtain copies of documents processed before February 2003, law enforcement officers must complete a 
Form MV-70, Request for Driver Information, and mail it to the address on the form. No fee is required.

Should you have questions about the new process, please contact the Strategic Communications and 
Community Affairs office at (803) 896.8198.

####

Beth S. Parks
SCDMV
Strategic Communications and Community Affairs 
(803) 896-8198
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